MOUNT AIRY CLAY BREAKERS GARDEN CLUB
MINUTES — FEBRUARY 1999

The Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club met at the home of Liz Saniga on
Feb 11, 1999 at 7:30 P.M.

The program was Low Maintenance Gardening — a lengthy slide presentation was given
by Carol Carter from the Landscape Design Critics Council.

Roll Call was taken. Eleven members were present.

Treasurer report/Budget was given by Peggy Martin in the absence of Ann Williams.
Balance on hand $/; J47.4/Peggy Stoval won our raffle. ($9.00) Donated $5.00 to
club.

President called for following committee reports:

Historian (May Kemp) asked for Peggy Martin for a copy of the article that was written
on her by the NCSGC.

Horticulture (Peggy Martin) Hardy Perennials — Companual glomenrato and
Campanula percisifolia — Bleeding Heart — an example. Peggy passed a book around for
a sample of campanula. Show and Tell — Peggy brought snowdrops — Betty brought
hibiscus (yellow) and Peggy also brought pussy willow.

Sunshine (Peggy Stoval) Peg sent cards and flowers to Julie and Peggy Martin who had
been sick during month.

New Business: (Marilyn Berkut) Dottie Garrison and Margaret Stinchcomb both
resigned from our club due to living in Annapolis and felt move was too far to commute.

Marilyn also read thank you note from Peggy Martin.

Discussion followed: Several members want to order Handbook for Flower Shows.
Marian was appointed to handle this project. Following members requested books:
Marian, Marilyn, Liz, and Dorothy.

Refreshments were served.

Meeting adjourned 9:30. Everyone enjoyed home grown orchids displayed all over
house by Liz’s husband.

Marian Moreland



Marian suggested Joyce might want to do flower arrangement since it is at her home.
(Joyce was absent).

Jimmie Nell, Peggy Martin and Ann Williams will be taking refresher course on
Landscape Design on 29-30 Mar.

We voted to pay our yearly club dues next month.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30. /
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